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I always thought that 
ñHome Comingò was a 
good idea, but one that left 
the Dieruff fan from around 
the area wondering: 
ñShould I come home for 
that game, OR should I wait 
a few weeks and see the 
game with William Allen?ò  
Well, personally for me, the 
answer is quite simple ï 
Rivalry Rules! 
 
Saturday, October 28

th
 will 

be the 58
th
 edition of the 

annual Dieruff-Allen Foot-
ball Game.  Kickoff is at 
2PM. 
 
Last year, William Allen 
ended DHSôs winning 
streak at 4 gameséthe 
longest by either school in 
the history of this storied 
rivalry.  This year, the 
Huskies are looking for  
revenge and a return to the 
ñwinò column. 
 
Before the 2PM kickoff, the 
Dieruff Alumni Association 
will be hosting our 6

th
 Annu-

al Tailgate celebration.  
Beginning at 11AM, the 
tailgate will be held at    
Cedar Beach Park, across 
the street from the West 
entrance of the stadium on 
Linden Street. Tickets are 
only $10 dollars  and will 
include a hot lunch buffet 
catered by Giovanniôs On 

the Go.  As with the Fan-
dangle, there will be tents 
for coverage and thanks to 
an anonymous donor, seat-
ing will be available.   
 
Also, once again this year, 
Joyce Reed-Ebbling has 
graciously donated a piece 
of sports memorabilia from 
her son, NFL Hall of Famer 
Andre Reed.  This year it is 
a framed, autographed  
Buffalo Bills jersey.  Tickets 
are 2 for $5.00 or 5 for 
$10.00 with 100% of the 
monies raised going to the 
Dieruff Alumni Associa-
tionôs Spirit Scholarship 
fund.  The drawing will be 
held during the football 
game.  
 
As always, we have invited 
the Dieruff cheerleaders, 
band and ROTC to join us 
on this festive day.  As an 
association, we will greet 
the football team when they 
arrive and line the ñWalk Of 
Fameò as they head to the 
locker room.  A portion of 
your ticket price helps to 
cover the expense of 
feeding the Dieruff kids 

who participate in the  
tailgate. 
 
There will also be a large 
contingent from two      
classesé1967 and 1968, 
who are both celebrating 
their 50

th
 year reunions.   

 
Tickets for the Tailgate or 
jersey raffle can be        
purchased by visiting the 
DHS Alumni website:  
www.Dieruff-Alumni.org. 
 
Come out on Saturday,  
October 28 starting at 
11AM for the 6

th
 Annual 

Dieruff Alumni Associa-
tionôs Tailgate.  If you  
havenôt been to one yet, 
youôre missing a great day 
of fun and  Husky Pride.  
Hope to see you there! 

Relive. Remember. Rivalry. 6th Annual Tailgate 
David Ziegenfuss ó86 

http://www.Dieruff-Alumni.org
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Presidentôs Message 
John G. Hughes, Jr. ó61 

 

"Location, location, location!" is the 
mantra of the real estate industry. 

With some refreshing creativity,  
Dieruff High School has recently 
applied a version of that concept 
(Location and Timing) to the Alma 
Mater played at our football games.  
In a phrase, the new "tradition" is 
"on the sidelines, not the middle of 
the field, and at the end, not the 
beginning". 

In days gone by, the Dieruff March-
ing Band would play the National 
Anthem prior to the game, immedi-
ately followed by the Alma Mater.  
The football players were positioned 
on the playing field, a considerable 
distance from the band and the fans 
in the stands. 

Observing the progressive traditions 
embraced by many college         
programs (i.e. Penn State, Notre 
Dame, Navy, and Oklahoma State), 
it was suggested that Dieruff modify 
its approach.  After consulting with 
the band director, football coach, 
and cheerleader coach, it was 

agreed to celebrate the Dieruff Alma 
Mater at the conclusion of the con-
test at the sidelines. 

At the end of the game, after oppos-
ing teams exchange sportsmanship 
handshakes, the football players 
and coaches now gather at the 
sidelines behind the formation of 
cheerleaders.  Directly in front of 
them are the tiered bleachers, filled 
with members of the marching 
band, students, faculty, families, 
and faithful alumni.  With everyone 
standing, the band delivers a     
passionate version of the Dieruff 
Alma Mater.  The football players 
hold their helmets high in a reverent 
salute.  In Husky Harmony, the 
poignant words of the anthem are 
sung, albeit somewhat off key. 

For the alumni in the crowd, history 
comes alive.  For those who have 
experienced those early years, it 
comes down to the lyrics of a song 
written in 1959, words that capture 
the true significance of Dieruff High 
School. "To you we ever will belong.  
We salute you Blue and Grey." 

As we gather on October 28th, 2017 
for "The Game", we invite alumni 
and guests to join our pre-game 
Tailgate Party.  You'll have an    
opportunity to reconnect and     
reminisce with fellow alumni.  You 
can also meet members of the 
AFROTC, cheerleaders, and the 
marching band.  Together, we'll  
welcome the football players and 
coaches as their bus arrives for the 
61st playing of the Dieruff vs.      
William Allen Football Game. 

And yes, immediately following the 
game, we hope you will lend your 
spirit and your voice as we deliver a 
powerful rendition of the Dieruff 
High School Alma Mater. 

With warm Husky regards, 

John 

Welcome To A New Tradition 


